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A Message From The Principal ...

w elcome to the 2015-16

school year! We are all eagerly
waiting to see our returning
students and to meet our new

onges.

There is a lot of excitement
surrounding the start of this new
year. Last year, 5th graders
participated in instrumental music
during the school day! This year,
we are adding 4th graders to
instrumental music! Additional
instructional technology is coming
to Sequoia Elementary. Shortly,
we will be debuting SMART
Boards which should be installed

Picture Day

Picture day is

September 22nd. Order forms
will go home with students
prior to picture day. Make-ups
will be held on Oct. 27th

Tuesday,

in the next several weeks, 6 tablets
for all K-2 classrooms, and
Chromebooks for grades 4 and 5.

As always, Sequoia Elementary
School’s success comes from our
collaboration with parents. We
continue to welcome your support
as classroom volunteers, field trip
chaperones, parking lot
supervisors, amongst others.
Together, we will make the
2015-16 school year a wonderful

experience for all our students.

Sincerely,

Dr. Franklin, Principal
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“Education is
the kindling of
a flame, not
the filling of a

vessel.’

- Socrates




MT. DIABLO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
JAMES W. DENT EDUCATION CENTER

1936 Carlotta Drive
Concord, California 945191397
(925) 682-8000
August 1,2015 SUPERINTENDENT

Dear Parents:

The Mt, Diablo Unified School District (“District”) does not carry medical insurance for students
who are injured on school premises, while under school jurisdiction or while they are participating in District
activities. For this reason, the District has approved a medical and dental accident insurance plan for
presentation to parents,

The insurance program offered is optional. It complies with the State Education Code that permits
distribution of necessary information from the company providing the coverage. Student accident insurance
may be purchased for school-time coverage, 24-hour coverage and/or interscholastic tackle football
coverage. In addition, a dental accident plan is available. The plans are designed to provide maximum
protection for students. You may wish to consider the benefits of additional coverage even if you already
have medical insurance.

The Mt, Diablo Unified School District does not act as an agent for this or any other insurance
provider, The insurance, if purchased, is a separate contract between the buyer and the insurance company.
The District cannot and will not become involved in any disputes over coverage or payment of claims. The
District has no financial interest in the purchase of any insurance. Parents are free to purchase this type of
insurance from any other source if you wish.

You may access the application and a description by following the steps listed below:

Log on to www.studentinsuranceusa.com
Click on Student Insurance Tab

Click on K-12 Students

Click on K-12 Online Enrollment

Select State and click on Look Up

Click on link to display plan details

R

You may then print and complete the application and mail it directly to the Student Insurance
Company, If you prefer, you may contact the company directly at 1-800-367-5830. For high school athletes,
each high school has a supply of the application forms for yout convenience.

Yours very truly,
Nellie Meyer, Ed.D.
Superintendent



CAFETERIA &

INFORMATION P

LUNCH
LADY

The cafeteria is trying to improve its service to your student, We have printed cards for the first, second
and third graders to use in the cafeteria. The card will be scanned at the register to record your
student’s meal purchase. The older students will enter their ID# on a pin pad. The ID# may be found on
their schedule. The cards will be on a rack in the Multi-use room. They will be sorted by classroom. The
student will pick up their card before entering the cafeteria and drop the card at the end of the line.

The pre-pay online Myschoolbucks.com system is a great convenience, which we encourage parents to
use. When students use their account they do not need to search for money, and the cashier does not
have to make change. The parents are able to view the student’s meal account balance on-line. You may
put money onto your student’s meal account by cash, check or myschoolbucks.com. Please note that
there is a $2.00 fee each time you use MSB.com, and it may take up to 2 days for your payment to show
on your student’s meal account.

For our Elementary students we offer an Annual Meal Pass for Breakfast, Lunch or both meals. It's a
savings of 20% off of the regular priced meals! Lunch is $450.00, Breakfast is $195.00 and both meals
would be $640.00 for the whole school year. You must pay for Annual Meal Passes through your
cafeteria manager. You may not use the MSB.com website to purchase your Annual Mea Pass.

Elementary students are allowed to charge up to 2 lunches if their account is overdrawn. A letter will be
sent home with your child to inform you if this happens. After 2 lunches are charged, your student will
be given milk and fruit only. If you do not want your child to have charging privileges, please notify me.

Sincerely,

Christa Doan




BACK-TO-SCHOOL
NIGH'T

Bactksc hool Ni ght
Tuesday, September

Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade
parents will meet in the cafeteria at
5:45pm with Dr. Franklin and then
Back to visit their child’s classroom from

S h ' 6:00—7:00pm.
cnoo 3rd, 4th and 5th grade parents will

Night meet in the cafeteria at 6:45 pm with
Dr. Franklin and then visit their
child’s classroom from 7:00—
8:00pm.

Responsible Use Forms

Each child at Sequoia Elemen- a parent signed form will not be allowed on a computer and
tary School must complete a will be given alternative assignments.

Responsible Use Form and have
it sign by a parent to be able to
use a computer or iPad at
school. These forms are being
sent home during the first and
second weeks of school. If you
do not want your child to be
able to use a computer or iPad
at school, you do not need to

fill out a form. Students without




GRADE

8:15 -
9:40 -
9:55 -
11:30
12:15
1:30

|:45

GRADE 3

8:15 -
9:40 -
9:55 -
11:30 -
12:15 -
1:30 -
[:45 -

GRADE 5

8:15

10:10
10:35
12:00
12:40

201516 Bell Schedule

KINDERGARTEN
805 - [11:27 Early Schedule
10:00 - 1:22 Late Schedule
GRADE 2
9:40 Instruction 815 - 9:40 Instruction
9:55 Recess 9:40 - 9:55 Recess
[1:30 Instruction 9:55 - 11:30 Instruction
12:15 Lunch [1:30 - 12:15 Lunch
[:30 Instruction 12:15 - 1:30 Instruction
[:45 Recess 1:30 - 1:45 Recess
2:45 Instruction 1:45 - 2:45 |Instruction
GRADE 4

9:40 Instruction 8:15 - 10:10 Instruction
9:55 Recess 10:10 -  10:30 Recess
[1:30 Instruction 10:35 - 12:00 Instruction
[2:15 Lunch 12:00 - 12:40 Lunch
[:30 Instruction 12:30 - 2:55 Instruction
[:45 Recess
2:45 Instruction

WEDNESDAYS
10:10 Instruction GRADES: |3 ... 8:15AM—1:25PM
10:30 Recess GRADES: 4-5 ... 8:15AM—I1:25PM
12:00 Instruction
12:40 Lunch

2:55 Instruction




Attend L 5§
endance ,@/%@)

During the 2014-2015 school year, Sequoia Elementary students had an average
daily attendance rate of 97.5%, the best in the district. For this year, our goal will be
98.5%. A 1% increase in attendance district-wide represents one million dollars. We
need to do our part. Every month, I will publish attendance rates by grade level.
Let’s make the commitment to have eveg

An Excused Absence Verses An Unexcused Absence
From the MDUSD Parent Information Packet

Reasons for excusing ReasdamMenffomrbamnecmree X c u {
i nclude: i ncl ude:
1. TIllness or injury of the student |. Family vacation

2. Student attendance at a medical,
dental, optometric or chiropractic
appointment

Sporting event
Car problems

3. Funeral service of an immediate Birthdays or other personal celebrations

family member Cheerleading

Non-affiliated fine arts performances

I fying the office ﬂ
ences does not c ha
I stil |l be counted

4. Exclusion from school due to head lice
5. Appearance in court

6. Observance of a religious holiday
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3.
4.
5.
6.
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Parking Lot Procedures

School safety is one of our major concerns. We request your help and support to make entering and

exiting our school a safe function of the school day.

The lot is reserved for use by Sequoia staff, including teachers, support staff and
district personnel. Each space is numbered and assigned to personnel.

Visitors/parents doing business at the school should park in the limited time visitor’s parking

located in front of the office wing, by the flag pole.

Do not use the inside circle for parking.

Do not drop off or pick up passengers in the inside circle.

Do not leave your car unattended in the parking lot.

Please always pull forward to make room for other people picking up students at school.

Save your cell phone use for after you have exited our parking lot. Full attention needs to be paid
to students and traffic at this time. Please abide by the hands free law effective 7-1-08.

Always follow the directions of school personnel guiding the parking lot procedures.

Do not cross (or ask your child to cross) the parking lot. This is extremely dangerous. We are

requesting that everyone cross the lot at the crosswalk.

Do not cross the street in front of the school. This is extremely dangerous. Please go to the

nearest crosswalk.

Student Drop-Off and Pick-Up

Please ensure that you are
saying your goodbyes for the
day near the front of the

school. Pl ease do wattihg outsideathek doors.
your child Weowant tb lersurer a safe

cl assroom. T h iesvironment far alk ¢hildene n t
safety 1 ssue doaconwlesh thisawetmust o
ensure that alkhow tho B onaachpud atal o
campus who hadtimes ddceysosu tmoeed
chil dren are wecwrchehsl dandp
school Astheaddbf. ear |l y, you must
the day, I am asking that dr i ver’'s | i cens

parents wait in the front of the
school for their children for

pel'eVes Achieve,

L S{

the same reason. It is also a
distraction for students and
teachers to have adults

st a ffhank you for your
understanding.

Succeed




Medications

Listed below are the requirements for a student who

must take medication while in school.

)l

Parents must furnish the school office with the
appropriate form signed by the physician and parent.
This form must be completed by the physician, giving
permission for the school to administer the

medication.

The medication must be in the original container,

with the label giving the prescription and instructions.

Students are not to carry or take any medications
(over the counter or prescribed) with them or in
their backpack. All medication must be held in the

office.

While the school will make every effort to
cooperate, the child must assume the responsibility
of going to the office for the medication.

It is the parent’s responsibility to have the doctor
complete a new form if there are any changes in the

medication order.

Emergency Cards

An Emergency Card with updated
information is required for each child
enrolled in the school. If a child
becomes ill or is injured, the office
needs the names, addresses and
telephone numbers of two persons
that can be contacted locally if the
parents cannot be reached. Keep this
information current by notifying the
school office of any changes in
employment, addresses, telephones,
etc. We cannot release a child to
someone for pick up during the
school day if they are not listed on

the Emergency Card.

Immunizations

California law requires that at
the time of first enrollment in
California Schools, students
shall have had the following

immunizations:

3 Doses of Hepatitis B

Vaccine

4 Doses of Polio, last after
second birthday

5 Doses of Diphtheria, last
after second birthday

2 Doses of Measles, Mumps
and Rubella (MMR) dates

must be after first birthday

| Dose of Varicella (V2V) or
doctor verification of chicken

pox




